\KRJ'-’ e v
— q‘.\\ a3t

'_A"\ t\ur‘\;ﬁ;%; Newsletter No. 2
I Lol
LA Qur first Newsletter of 1981 goes out to our first 150 or so
i L poD i members. Greetings! We are very pleased, too, to welcome
\\:i’ = "}fr the Poet Laureate, Sir John Betjeman, and to pass on best -
Y ii: FU|? wishes on the formation of the Fellowship, received from the
2 &7 _V¢;;=—-jﬂﬂ/ poet R.S. Thomas from his home in Wales. -~
22 .
1y 2%2421 "/ Members have joined from many parts of Britain and from
: LA e Tl overseas, including Dr. W.J. Keith from Toronto University,
: “fﬁJL:>- 1PN President of the Richard Jefferies Society.
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The Ninth Birthday Walk will take place on Sunday, lst March. Assemble Steep Church
near Petersfield, at 10 a.m. for 10.30 start. Edward E. Thomas, one of our
Vice-Presidents, and Harry Holmes from Hawkley, our Hon. Treasurer, are this year's
leaders. The route will be a 'circular' one, over the Shoulder of Mutton Hill to

Hawkley, via Happersnapper Hanger.

"To walk with Edward Thomas in any countryside was to see, hear, smell

and know it with fresh senses"
- wrote Eleanor Farjeon of Edward Thomas

(in her introduction to 'The Green Roads'), and in a letter to Eleanor, Edward wrote
of this particular point on our route "It is a Hanger over and about Harry Roberts'
(HAPPERSNAPPER)" :

Pub Lunch in Hawkley, and return via Cheesecombe and Oakshott rill to Steep church
for tea (kindly provided by willing helpers in aid of church funds). Followad, at
approximately 4.30 p.m. by a short Birthday Tribute in Words, in the church,
arranged by Michael Bakewell.

The usual Walk Sheet ("becoming collectors items" comments one of our regular walkers
and an illustrated sketch map will be available, at a small charge to cover costs, at

Steep on the day. See Anne or Vicky before the start. Please phone - or write,
The Selborne Bookshop (Selborne 307) by mid-day Friday, 27th Feb. if you are coming.
A3 Bypass

The subject of the proposed by-passing of Petersfield was referred to in our
previous newsletter. The fellowship has registered support of SCARRP. Details
of their plans are enclosed. Another organisation concerned with the routing of

the A3 is also active in the Petersfield area. This is the 'No-By-Pass Society'.
The Chairman is Mrs. Margaret Ackroyd, 6 Sheep Street, Petersfield, Hants.

Auction Sale - Sotheby's, 15th/16th December 1980. Lot 378 Thomas (Edward) autogra
letter signed - 1 page, small quarto, Steep, Petersfield, 21 March, 1915, to Frank
Sidgwick, sold for £100. 1In the same sale Lot 301 Freeman (John) twenty-three
autograph letters signed and two autograph poems, fetched £450. The correspondence
included 'a long discussion of Freeman's plans to publish the poetical and prose work
of Edward Thomas and his own memorial volume on Thomas.'

Eleanor Farjeon wrote of their friendship in 'The Last Four Years' ...'"John Freeman
and I became friends over the production of the book, and I understood why Edward
felt affection for this quiet poet, this 'sort of angel, you know'."

Eleanor Farjeon Centenary

The centenary of the birth of Edward and Helen's friend Eleanor Farjeon falls on
13th February. On 10th February at 7.50 p.m. a programme 'A Life kept always young'
will go out on BBC Radio 4. This will be repeated at 11.05 a.m. on the actual
anniversary date, Friday, 13th February. The programme, written by Anne Harvey, a
portrait of Eleanor Farjeon with friends taking part, will include Myfanwy Thomas,
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